
Checkerboard Partnership Meeting Notes 5.25.21

Attendees: Phil Hess, Melissa Speeg, Gary Berndt, Larry Leach, Cathy Cook, Mitch Long, Jane Kiker, Tonya

Morrey, Darcy Batura, Nicky Pasi, Nancy Lillquist, Vic Monahan, Judy Hallisey, Tom Krippane, Tristyn

Duerr, Tristan Spencer, Angela McPhee, Pam Hawk

CASH FLOW MODELING

TNC working toward doing cash flow modeling. Kyle was going to do it originally, but want it to be

impartial so they are contracting it out with AFM. Unfortunately it is a heavy lift and takes time. So the

best case scenario it will be done in July but more likely it will be completed in August. Plan to use the

information from SIG (carbon credits) in the model.

OWNERSHIP AND MANAGEMENT MODELS

The Yakima Basin Integrated Plan (YBIP) Lands Subcommittee said they will create a subcommittee that

will be a combination of CPPC members and lands subcommittee members. Larry, Nicky, and Mitch are

on it. The first meeting will be this Thursday at 9 AM. The goal is to determine the suitability of these

lands (if they are compatible with goals of YBIP). Ultimately they will be looking at the challenges that a

future entity will face so that entity can make an informed decision going forward.

When we do that work, are all the relevant people involved? Larry - the lands subcommittee answers to

the executive YBIP committee and the executive committee is running numerous projects for habitat,

water, etc. The lands subcommittee needs to answer a lot of questions that the executive committee

would want to know to make this a priority. This isn't about the future management, it is more about

YBIP supporting an acquisition that creates allies and helps with future water projects. Is KCT

participating in this discussion too? Mitch is participating along with KCT Board President Jeff Tayer, who

is on the lands subcommittee as well.

KCT had a meeting and the board was asked whether they were willing to consider being the owner. The

board gave the thumbs up with moving forward to do due diligence.

Larry - it has been a bit of a struggle to find out the future of DNR's community Forest Program. Finally

did get a half hour of time in the middle of June with the Deputy Supervisor for State Uplands to present

the case and see what the Teanaway Community Forest's position will be moving forward. Is there

anything that this group could do to support that case with the person making this decision? Good

question - chicken or egg? A question of if people should start reaching out to the department or if we

want to do internal outreach first.

The timeline laid out in front of us is from RCO. RCO will get the budget in July and will be looking to

contract in late summer or fall. May be able to push that contracting deadline out. This funding is for the

RCO program. KCT is the interim sponsor for the program right now, but if it becomes DNR we would

transfer that sponsorship. Realistically we have until the end of the year. Need to make sure that we have

done due diligence. The grant determines the timeline on making a decision on ownership.



**Jane noted in the comments that TNC is also in the process of contracting to have the estimated parcel

values updated (CCF lands on Cle Elum Ridge) -- likely not until later this summer, however.

The longer we go the more it erodes confidence. Larry has spoken with the program leads in Olympia

who are interested in this. So there is an awareness of who is paying attention already. The meeting on

the 15th is to pin down the decision maker (deputy supervisor for uplands). Tiered questions: Should we

add lands to the Teanaway Community Forest (TCF) prior to the poison pill timeline of 2025; how much

ongoing support is DNR going to provide to the Community Forest Program. Larry felt energized having a

conversion with the division manager. She has more energy towards community forestry than he has

seen in the past 4 or 5 years. Some of the underperforming stuff can support itself, it just isn't generating

funding. DNR could change the classification and it is a win for the communities and department.

KCT next steps. Board has the same questions about how much it will cost and where is the money going

to come from. That said we are waiting for the cash flow modeling that TNC will be supporting. There are

some knowns out there about the ownership. From the board's perspective we want to own it all and we

want to own it in perpetuity. Another thing that would really help is showing the support for the

community for this project and KCT. We want to show that we can continue that energy into the future.

Thinking through the outreach and philanthropy side of things to ensure we aren't stuck managing land

without support.

Is there a process to have the government entities formally recognize and state that they are behind the

community forest? When we ask the community whether they support KCT, does everyone know about

KCT? Wouldn't have known very much without having being involved in this process. KCT has much more

recognition in the conservation and restoration realm since bringing on Melissa, but realistically it is a

capacity issue for our organization. This is one project among a number of large scale projects we are

working on. Wondering what capacity there is to help spread the word about the work we do. What can

be brought so we can expand the knowledge of KCT as a land trust in Kittitas County and drum up some

support. KCT is very much trying to figure that out at our end. We don't have the capacity at the board

level to do that type of advocacy for the organization.

Mitch and Melissa had a conversation with Joe Kane about the Nisqually Community Forest. They went

through a similar process and created a separate entity that was the Nisqually Community Forest under

the Nisqually Land Trust. They worked with Conrad Legal to set it up so that neither was legally

responsible for the other. We are limited to 3 people for our board currently but could probably get he

board to support for taking on the community forest.

Why don’t we create a new non-profit if we are going to set it up this way? Could we invite Joe Kane to

the meeting to speak about how they set up the Nisqually Community Forest? Mitch will reach out to

Joe so see if we can invite him to a meeting to speak. This isn't readily available on the web. Gary - seems

like the decision point to go that way was an important decision to be made by both parties. Would love

to know how that was driven. What would the timeline look like for KCT to do the due diligence? Assume



that is first and the second is the decision to do it and hiring Conrad to do the work to create a

subsidiary. KCT is waiting for the cash flow model but if we can begin to show community support for

KCT then that would help as well. Jeff had a meeting with some CPPC members along with other

community members and is feeling quite energized.

What do you think about the possibility of pursuing letters of resolution from the cities and county? That

would help. Important to note that DNR is the favored alternative for two of the commissioners

currently. Would rallying support for KCT and then having it go to DNR hurt the effort? Mitch - I don't

think so. It could help.

Prosecuting attorney's opinion that you can't meet with the commissioners individually. Now you have to

speak to one commissioner and then have them carry the message back to the other three. You can hold

a special meeting with at least two commissioners there. The risk is you run is that the commissioner

doesn't carry the ball to the others. It is really cumbersome. We can overcome it. Might not want to get a

formal no. Concerned that getting a formal no will hurt our effort. Don't think we need a formal no for

the RCO grant. Could be bad press to get a no in a public meeting.

COMMUNITY FOREST NAME

Group decided to name it the Cle Elum Ridge Community Forest. The group discussed the differences

between calling it the Cle Elum Community Forest and Cle Elum Ridge Community Forest. There is

concern that if it is just the Cle Elum Community Forest, that may leave other communities feeling left

out; on the other hand, it is a simpler name. Melissa - I that it would be good to allow the community to

help name the community forest so that they feel ownership and included in the process. We could hold

an event for the naming. The name of the community forest doesn't have to remain the same as what

we used in the RCO application.

REPORT OUT

Future Funding Committee

Mitch and Larry helped with the organizational structure to get a sense of where we stand. We talked

about the task force and where the membership is. Talked about the Teanaway Community Forest and

some of them are really relevant to funding. Action items fell out of that include Tiffany reaching out to

RCO. One of the strategies is volunteer efforts. Can volunteer time count as grant match?

Also identified a continuing need where the administrative support is going to come from. In this case

were talking about volunteer tracking. Going to need it on volunteer, financial accounting, etc. We had

some good input for the case for support. Need to catch up with Melissa. Definitely not reinventing the

wheel - have all sorts of content to work with and will bring that back to CPPC to see where we go from

there. Marketing materials to going for a revenue stream for donations. Also talked about Cash Flow

Modeling. Always need to keep in mind the revenue and expenditure streams and that they cover a lot

of territory. The bullseye right now is the maintenance of that forest but there are other things that we

will have to keep in mind regardless of ownership.



Trying to get Martha, Melissa and Nicky to the June meeting for a donations discussion. Talking about

what a donation campaign might look like, the types of donations, one time or continuing, etc. Depends

on how you build the program. Figure out how to approach the local communities and how the Friends

group fits into this, and the approach used for donations (mail, online, in-person, etc.).

Outreach and Engagement

Tonya has been creating visuals for the survey. We should have the final report and pieces ready by June.

Nicky and Melissa will be holding a Checkerboard Partnership 101 on June 8th. We are creating materials

that we will share to encourage people to attend. There may be some fresh faces jumping in on this call

in the future.

Draft Board

If there is anyone that Gary and Melissa should interview that would be helpful. Melissa has pulled

together a draft of the conversations we have had to date. What Melissa and Nicky are doing is

essentially a function of draft board.

Governance

Nothing to report.

ACTION ITEMS

DNR

● Larry is going to have a conversation with the Deputy Supervisor for State Uplands.

KCT

● Would be good to have some of the CPPC members talking about the work that has gone into it

and all the work we continue to do to figure out what is the best solution. Share outreach. Mitch

will send invites to whoever is interested in attending.

● Might be good to get a small subcommittee together to talk about other things we can do. A

couple of people to brainstorm for an hour or two on what we can do. Questions we can

anticipate, etc. Gary, Cathy, Larry, and potentially Nicky.


